

United States Office of Personnel Management

Washington, DC 20415-0001

In Reply Refer To:

WIPG:RB

Your Reference

MOV 2 P. Julius

Ms. Susan B. Long, Co-Director
TRAC and Associate Professor
Management Information and Decision Sciences
Martin J. Whitman School of Management
488 Newhouse II
Syracuse University
Syracuse, New York 3244

Dear Ms. Long:

This is to acknowledge receipt of your Freedom of Information Act request for an electronic copy of the March 2004 Status file from the Central Personnel Data File.

The Office of Personnel Management is currently conducting a review of the policy on disclosure of individual employee records as this relates to the Freedom of Information Act, and the Privacy Act. You will be subsequently contacted regarding this request.

Sincerely,

Gary A. Lukowski, Ph.D., Manager

Workforce Information & Planning Group

Center for Workforce Planning & Policy Analysis